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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

Term 4 

Week 2 

21st October  

Eastwinds 
Performance R-7 

 

22nd October  

Music Concert R-7 

 

Week 3 

26th October 

Dream it Dance  
Program 

 

27th October 

Sammy D Presentation 

Yrs 6/7 

 

Week 4 

2nd November    

Dream it Dance  
Program 

SA 

SAPSASA  
Volleyball Yrs 6/7 

Leadership News 
Term 4 is upon us and it’s hard to believe that the school year has moved into its final    

quarter. This term proves to be a very busy one as we prepare for all that the end of the 

year brings in teaching and learning, assessment and reporting and working on tying up all 

loose ends to enable the smooth transition to 2022. 

At the end of Term 3 students and staff farewelled Mr Peter Lydeamore 

who has been a member of staff at The Pines School for a very long 

time. Mr Peter has supported many students and staff over many years. 

We have lost count of the number of excursions and camps he has   

attended and how many hours of support he has given students and 

teachers. Mr Peter began  working at our school as a volunteer and then 

became a full time employee. We will miss Mr Peter but we wish him a 

very happy and well deserved retirement. THANK YOU MR PETER.  

As you may already know 2021 is the last year ever in the history of South Australian     

education that year 7 students will be educated at primary school sites.  As of 2022 year 6 

will be the final year of education in public primary schools in South Australia. This move 

will bring our state in line with the rest of the country.  Of course this is a very big change 

and our students are both excited and a little nervous about this move. We have been   

working with our students and with the local high schools to support our students and make 

the transition as smooth as possible. This year we will farewell our year 7 students and our 

year 6 students in two separate graduation ceremonies at the end of term. 

Music is a very important part of the Arts curriculum at The Pines.  This year we have     

students who participate in the school’s choir, concert band, orchestra, solos and many   

ensembles. The instruments that our students are learning to play include clarinet, violin, 

guitar, flute, trumpet, slide trombone, drums, cello and double bass. We are fortunate to 

have talented teachers who give up their own time to teach instrumental music including   

Mr Thornton, Ms Norley, Sonia and Ms Valley. Mr Lothar, Thea and Kerryn are visiting 

teachers who come to The Pines once a week for music tuition.   

During the school holidays we had many teachers undertaking professional learning in   

various areas across the curriculum. A group of teachers from our school participated in five 

days of training to support the instruction and development of literacy skills across the 

school. Our school hosted 32 staff from various Adelaide schools and a trainer from       

Tasmania who is accredited in training teachers in a method of Explicit Direct Instruction. 

This methodology is already being used in some classrooms and will be used in the future 

to support the development of skills in writing, reading, phonics and spelling for our         

students. 

We regrettably advise that once again will not be having a school concert at the end of the 

year. Hopefully, next year, once covid restrictions are lifted we look forward to resuming 

school events and celebrations with parents, grandparents and friends, as we have in the 

past. 

For the remainder of this term students will continue to work hard to achieve the goals they 

have set for themselves and to complete units of work that they have begun with their 

teachers and peers. We wish our year 6 and 7 students a very successful and happy final 

term in primary school.  



 

Dear Families 

I hope you are enjoying the beautiful spring weather. Spring time reminds us of our relationship with nature 

and with each other.  

As part of our Positive Education program at The Pines, we look at the 24 character strengths (listed below in 
no particular order) and this term the focus is on ‘Spirituality’.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For our school community, this means learning about the connectedness of life, the importance of community 

and our actions for the common good and acceptance of all cultures, religions and people from other lands. 

Whenever we meet as a staff, we firstly acknowledge the Aboriginal people, as the custodians of our land, 

past and present who have deep spiritual and physical connections with the land and nature. Indigenous  

people can teach us so much about spirituality and what it means to have a spiritual connection. 

Spirituality means acknowledging something bigger than ourselves. You only have to look up at the night sky 

to put things in perspective and remember that life is short and fleeting, in comparison to the age of the     

universe. 

Although spirituality is a difficult concept to teach, it is encompassed in many of the other character strengths, 

including kindness and gratitude. Learning empathy is also an essential part of spirituality as we strive to   

understand how others are feeling. 

Over time, we hope our students gain an understanding that we are all interrelated and reliant upon each   

other and on the environment, so we have a responsibility to work together to make the world a better place. 

That means caring and looking after each other, seeking to understand each other and others’ points of view 

and behaving in a way that promotes harmony. It could also mean picking up rubbish when we see it in the 

school or recycling our waste packaging and looking after our environment in general, so that we behave in a 

way that benefits all. This is a start to understanding the concept of spirituality. 

(1)  Teamwork 

(2)  Love of learning 

(3)  Creativity 

(4)  Curiosity 

(5)  Gratitude 

(6)  Forgiveness 

(7)  Honesty 

(8)  Kindness 

(9)  Fairness 

(10)  Bravery 

(11)  Perseverance 

(12)  Self-regulation 

(13)  Social Intelligence 

(14)  Leadership 

(15)  Perspective  

(16)  Humility 

(17)  Spirituality 

(18)   Appreciation of beauty  

         and  excellence 

(19)  Judgement 

(20)  Humour 

(21)  Zest  

(22)  Love 

(23)  Prudence 

(24)  Kindness 



 

2022 CLASS PLACEMENT PROCESS 

 

Dear Families, 

Our classes every year are set on student enrolment numbers. We usually have over  30 classes in 

the school as we have many enrolments.  

This year we are using an electronic program to set classes for 2022. Therefore we will not be sending 

notes home, seeking information from parents.  

Firstly, if your child is leaving our school at the end of this year please let your current class teacher 

know as soon as possible. 

Secondly, if there is any information that you believe we need to consider in placing your child in a 

new class for next year, please inform your child’s current class teacher via Dojo or in writing by Friday 

29
th
 October.  

Cherie Collings 

Principal 
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